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– Mike Bond 
Hey everybody! When we look back at 

this year, there is so much to be 

thankful for. I’m glad everyone has 

made great progress on their projects 

this year. John Brouillette is finishing 

up with paint. Others in the chapter are 

also having great success. Thanks 

everybody for helping out when the call 

goes out to action to help assemble 

airplanes and support each other. I am 

so excited to be rejoining you at the 

December Christmas party. Look 

forward to seeing all of you there! 

Please - stay safe and fly smart, Mike 

Secretaries Report: 
EAA 713 Board minutes Nov 26 - 

Mike Bond opened the meeting and 

John Stephan, Karl Lampe, John 

Brouillette, Suzanne Stephan and 

Chuck Walker were present. Fred 

Breish briefly attended and mentioned 

that he has EAA CHAPTER 713 

pictures to share for this months’ 

newsletter. October board meeting 

minutes were read and approved. Karl 

Lampe treasury report: EAA 

Scholarship fund has$1,728.75; the  

 

 

 

 

general checking account has 

$13,047.70.  The chapter has  

$1140 to complete matching funds of 

$10,000 for the scholarship program.  

Elections for new board members, the 

Scholarship Committee members and a 

new Safety Officer took place during 

November 12 dinner meeting. The new 

board is as follows: 

President, Ken Foote; Vice President 

John Stephan, Treasure, Karl Lampe, 

Board Secretary Suzanne Stephan. The 

Scholarship committee consists of Tom 

Blake, Bill Schneider, and Dave 

Gianakos. Jim LaRowe is the new 

safety officer, and John Brouillette will 

also contribute to this program.  

Chuck reported that EAA Chapter 713 

has a total of 69 members. He stated 

that three T-hangars are available, and 

that not being able to obtain a waiver 

for insurance coverage was an issue. 

Chuck mentioned that having an EAA 

member join the YRA board would 

help promote issues relevant to general 

aviation.   

Scholarship news was discussed, and 

the board formally approved a new 

$5000 scholarship for Josie Griebel 

multiengine training. That scholarship 

request was voted on during the 

November 12 dinner meeting. John 

Brouillette stated that the January 

meeting will have a safety Officer 
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presentation on the need for a “sterile 

cockpit” (a term from commercial 

aviation) so that pre-checks are 

completed before flight, and other 

considerations. About 40 people will 

attend the Christmas Dec. 10 meal at 

the Terrace. There is no board meeting 

in December. January board meeting is 

Jan. 28.  The Chapter Dinner is January 

14 and lasagna is on the menu.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Suzanne Stephan 

Treasurer Report 

- Karl Lampe 

Scholarship Fund - $1,728.75 

General Fund - $13,047.70 

Karl's Korner 
Karl's Korner, 

Time to be festive.  Great holiday 

parties have already been shared with 

many to come.  Planning on wonderful 

food and fellowship at the EAA 

Christmas party, December 10th, 1700 

start time, at my bride’s establishment-

Geysers on the Terrace.  Bring your 

friends.  The cost is only $22 per 

attendee, Please reserve your spot, 

forward the payment to myself or 

Suzanne Stephen so that the food 

planning is accurate.  The chapter 

address is EAA chapter 713, P O. Box 

841, Cody, WY 82414.  Include your 

$20 dollar membership.  

The scholarship matching fund is only 

$1140 from its goal.  SO appreciate all 

the support and the success of the 

recipients of the scholarship funds.   

Have a Wonderful Merry Christmas. 

News from your 

Membership Coordinator 

- Chuck Walker 
Membership News 

We have two new members. Allen 

Beckhoff and Scott Backlund are both 

from Greybull. Allen is a long time 

A&P and the assistant airport manager 

and Scott owns two Piper Tri-Pacers. 

Please help us welcome them. Current 

membership now stands at 69. 

Membership is open to all, from 

aviation enthusiasts to aircraft owners, 

pilots and builders. Annual dues are 

$20 for the entire family. They can be 

paid at a monthly meeting or mailed to 

EAA Chapter 713, P.O. Box 841, 

Cody, WY 82414-0841. All are 

welcome to join our aviation 

community. 

YRA Board News 

Both new T-hangar buildings are now 

available for occupancy. Aaron 

indicated at the last Board meeting that 

there were three T-hangars still 
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available. Contact the airport 

administrative office if interested.  

           
 

 
 
 

       
EAA Christmas 

DINNER MEETING  
Tues Dec 10 at  5pm at  Geyers on 

the Terrace!! 

 
 

 

 



B4 

 

 
 

 

Culinary sensation Lynne Lampe, 

and owner of the Terrace, will 

provide a wide assortment of tasty 

appetizers for a wonderful Christmas 

celebration!  Cash bar is available. 

Some help is needed to arrange the 

food on tables, so please come around 

4 p.m. if you are able to help.  
 

 

 

  No board meeting in December! 

  

 

God Bless Everyone!

 
 

 
 
 

Next Board meeting is at 830 a.m. 

Tues Jan 28, 2025!! 
 

Sunday Breakfast at EAA chapter 713 
 

Every Sunday  

7am at the EAA Hangar, please join us for 

a $5 hot breakfast! Eggs to order, toast, 



B5 

 

blueberry pancakes, sausage, coffee and 

orange juice! The EAA community gathers 

each Sunday for lively discussions! 
 

 

 

 

Final Content From Your 

Photo Editor: 

 

Cebe Sue and I are heading 

off to Ohio to be closer to 

family, but it’s the most  

wonderful time of the year 

and our very own Santa and  

 

 

 

 

Mrs. Claus have arrived 

again in Cody Country! 

 

I took a few pictures of this 

year’s arrival of Santa, the 

Santa airport activities and 

the parade float, so have a 

look, hope you enjoy. 

 

 
  Santa arrives in Cody! 
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Santa and Crew are 

welcomed to Cody 

 
     Into the Crowd! 

 
Smiling faces! 

 
Arriving inside the terminal 

 

 
Santa and Mrs. Claus 

(John and Suzanne 

Stephan) ready for duty 
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After a wait in line – the big 

moment – a picture with 

Santa! 

 
Lats of excited “little kids” 

and “big kids” 

 

 

 
            Happy! 

 

 

 
Check out the smiles! 
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Santa and Mrs. Claus with 

their team of Elves 

 
 The Whitlock Motors Float         

– outstanding! 
 

 

 
           Believe! 

 

 
Cebe Sue and I wish you all 

a Merry Christmas and 

Happy New Year!  

 

In 2025 keep the shiny side 

up and Fly Safe! 

Fred 


